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Service Change Notice 14-25 
National Weather Service Headquarters Washington DC 
715 AM EDT Fri Apr 18 2014 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -Family of Services 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Customers and Employees 
 
From:    John Murphy 
         Director, NWS Office of Science and Technology 
 
Subject: Termination of USRCRN Observation Data on or about June 1, 2014 
 
Funding for the U.S. Regional Climate Reference Network (USRCRN) was 
terminated as part of the FY14 Omnibus budget law.  As a result, 
preparations are underway to begin decommissioning the network.  The first 
step in this process will be to deactivate the data feed to NWS websites.  
Site data from USRCRN sites in Colorado, Utah, New Mexico and Arizona will 
cease to be ingested and recorded by NWS.  This deactivation is expected 
to occur on, or about June 1, 2014. 
 
This action is the first step in the decommissioning process.  Additional 
steps are being planned for the eventual removal of these USRCRN sites.  
Information on the USRCRN program can be found at: 
 
http://www.ncdc.noaa.gov/crn/usrcrn/ 
 
For questions concerning these changes, please contact: 
 
Bobby Martinez 
NOAA/NWS/OST 
Silver Spring, MD 
301-713-3391 ext. 166 
bobby.martinez@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/archive 
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